
THE INSTITUTE FOR ADVANCED STUDY 

M I N U T E S 

Joint Meeting of the Finance and Budget Committees 

Present: 

Absent: 

Finance Committee: 

Minutes: 

Rosenberg Capital 
Management : 

April 24, 1987 

Princeton, New Jersey 

Messrs. Hansmann (Chairman of the Finance Committee), 
Brown (Chairman of the Budget Commit tee ) , Lee, Stewart, 
Straus, Taplin, Vaillaud, Woolf. Also Mesdames 
Labalme, Laesker, and Messrs. Jenkins (Assistant 
Treasurer) and Rowe . Present by invitation were 
Messrs. J . Murray Logan of Rockefeller & Co. and Gary 
Schreyer of Rosenberg Capital Management. 

Messrs. Akers, Byrom, and Wolfensohn. 

Mr . Hansmann opened the meeting of the Finance 
Connnittee at 2 :00 p.m. 

The minutes of the meeting of February 3 , 1987, were 
approved as circulated. 

Mr . Schreyer reported for Rosenberg Capital Management. 
As part of his analysis of the economy, he explained a 
number of graphs prepared for the meeting and discussed 
the bond market's uneasy behavior, and the Federal 
Reserve's conservative posture. 

Rosenberg has taken action to shorten the Institute's 
maturities. As of April 13, 1987, the average maturity 
of the Institute's bond holdings (with Rosenberg) was 6 
years, 11 months. On February 27, 1987, the average 
maturity was 10 years. 
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Portfolio 
distribution: 

Rockefeller & Co. 

2. 

In comparing the performance of the Institute's bond 
portfolio with the Shearson Lehman Government Corporate 
Bond Index, Rosenberg's figure for the first quarter 
was +1.48 as was Shearson Lehman's . Hamilton, Johnston 
& Co ., Inc ., however, gave a +.6% to the Institute ' s 
portfolio, a discrepancy of nearly one percentage 
point. Mr . Hansmann and Mr. Brown urged that once 
again these persistent discrepancies be eliminated 
through consultation between the managers and Hamilton, 
Johnston & Co. 

Mr . Schreyer, having concluded his report, left the 
meeting. 

Mr . Hansmann reported that at the end of March, the 
Institute's endowment stood at slightly more than $180 
million. About 40% was in fixed income securities, 60% 
in equities. As of this present date, the ratio had 
changed to 45% in fixed income securities, 55% in 
equities. 

The Committee felt comfortable with the division 
between the two money managers. Rockefeller is an 
opportunistic investor and adjusts its holdings to 
reflect the firm's outlook for s tocks vis-a-vis bonds. 

Mr. Logan reported for Rockefeller & Co. Since March, 
another $9 million had been moved out of the equity 
portfolio, because stocks currently appeared to 
Rockefeller & Co. somewhat overpriced. 

Mr. Vaillaud asked what protection the portfolio had in 
case an adjustment took place through a higher rate of 
inflation. Mr. Logan replied that while the portfolio 
was heavily weighted in financial intermediaries, 
this was a slight overweighting in energy stocks. 
Rockefeller was planning to sell another $10 million in 
equities and place this in fixed income securities. 

Mr. Logan then discussed the ten largest equity 
holdings, the portfolio strategy, and provided an 
equity portfolio analysis as of March 31, 1987. His 
report having been concluded, Mr. Logan left the 
meeting. 
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Bank of New York 
Loan Program: 

Housing debt: 

New Jersey Education
al Facilities Bond: 

Arizona property : 

Portfolio Guidelines: 

Budget Committee: 

Minutes: 

FY '88 Budget: 

3. 

Mr. Hansmann informed the committee that, fo llowing a 
suggestion of Mr. Forrestal's, certain inquiries were 
made of the Bank of New York about its guarantee for 
the Institute's loaned securities. He had had a reply 
from the Bank which he would show Mr. Forrestal. If 
the reply should not prove satisfactory, the agreement 
to loan !AS securities would be cancelled. 

The outstanding debt on the housing loan had been paid 
off. 

Mr. Hansmann asked the Committee to authorize a plan t o 
pre-refund the Institute's New J ersey Educational 
Facilities Bond debt ($8~ million) when a favorable 
market should present itself. The attached resolution 
relative to the refunding of the bonds was approved for 
adoption by the Board of Trustees. 

Mr. Hansmann reported that the exploration for water on 
the Douglas Land Property in Arizona continues . We 
should know the results in May. If successful, the 
value of the property would increase significantly. 

There was some discussion of the financial guidelines, 
with the consensus being that the managers should be 
permitted to move towards a 50- 50 fixed income- equity 
distribution, as specified in the Portfolio Guidelines. 

There being no further business to discuss, the Finance 
Committee meeting was adjourned. 

Mr. Brown opened the Budget Committee meeting at 
3:45 p.m. 

The minutes of the meeting of April 9, 198 7, were 
approved. 

The Committee reviewed the proposed FY '88 Budget. Dr. 
Woolf explained that no faculty salary increase had 
been put into this budget since he considered it 
inappropriate for him to do so as outgoing Director and 
fu ture faculty member. 
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Staff salaries: 

Maintenance: 

Computers: 

Draw on endowment: 

4. 

Mr. Rowe explained that the increase in staff salaries 
for 1987-88 was due to the continuation of Dr. Woolf's 
present salary during his sabbatical year and a 
Director's salary for Dr. Goldberger; two new people in 
the School of Natural Sciences; an additional secretary 
in the School of Mathematics; and a 1/4-time additional 
person in the Library. Some staff members salaries are 
inordinately low and need to be brought up to the 
appropriate level, and there will be a 4% increase for 
satisfactory work for the rest of the staff. 

In response to a question about maintenance, Mr . Rowe 
said that the Institute's maintenance is current. 

There are no deferred heavy expenses, except that the 
increase in computing will require additional wiring, 
air conditioning and space. Computer equipment is now 
being depreciated over seven years, but three-four 
years would be more realistic. As far as the 
Supercomputer is concerned, the consortium is using a 
relatively slow Cyber 205 supercomputer. A new one, 
the ETA 10, will be available in the fall. 

The estimated draw on the endowment for FY ' 87 is 7.0%. 

The proposed budget for FY '88 was approved by the 
Committee for recommendation to the Board. 

There being no further business, the meeting was 
adjourned at 4:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~b~ +f-. LWrY1~ 
Patricia H. Labalme 
Secretary of the Corporation 
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